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Our Vision. To have an infrastructure and city workforce that supports a sustainable, diversified and growing 
economy. We will partner with others to achieve economic development and other common goals that assure a 
high quality of living, and excellence in education. 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE:                  08/30/2022 

TO: Robert J Mawson 

FROM: Scott Runzo FDC 

SUBJECT: July/August Monthly Report 
 

STAFF REPORT 

 
Rescue and fire calls  

● 36 EMS calls 
● 3 Fire calls  

 
Fire/EMS activity: 
 

• The new 911 system will begin the process of installation on September 6th 

• The new Scott refill system is scheduled for the middle of September now 

• Summer seasonal EMTs and Driver positions will end mid-September 

• We had two fully involved house fires this month and E19 blew a head gasket and is out to bid 

to be fixed, we are now down one tanker and one pumper 

• We are scheduled to have an EMT-1 class starting September 19th  

• Four individuals from the department completed Rural Firefighting Training in Palmer at the 

beginning of August. It was amazing training put on by the State and those who attended are 

better equipped to serve. I would like all volunteers to attend this training. 

• The Fire Department in conjunction with AC grocery stores will be hosting a “new battery” 

replacement event September 3 from 11-to 2pm. All the proceeds from this event will be given 

to the Fire Department. 

• The week of October 17th Taylor Fire and Safety will be here to evaluate and test all 

extinguishers and fire systems 

• One volunteer will be attending Airport Fire Training in Kenai in September, and Scott will be 

attending the State Fire Conference at the end of September 

• September prevention topic will be “Road safety’ and we will be handing out reflectors for kids to 

wear. This will be done with sponsorship from Tide Table Coffee. 

 

   


